Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

November 7, 2017
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Bernard Rod, Dan Caplan, Sidney Green, Jane Merkin, Joshua Lamel, Ron Jennings, Wolfgang Ludwigs, Nick Jackson, Corinne Yourman
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the October meeting were approved.
Old Business
The nomination of Wolfgang Ludwigs for Vice Chair was discussed.  The vote for Mr. Ludwigs was unanimous.  Jane Merkin discussed the Age-Friendly Montgomery Advisory Group meeting that she attended with Tracy Rezvani.  Ms. Merkin said she would be attending another meeting next month.
New Business

Nick Jackson noted that tax time was approaching, and asked if this would normally be addressed by OCP.  Joshua Lamel suggested doing events in combination with members of Congress to expand OCP’s brand.  Corinne Yourman said the AARP magazine has an article with regard to IRS scam phone calls and other scam phone calls this month.  Staff will see if OCP has any statistics on complaints regarding phone scams.  Staff discussed OCP’s move from the Council Office Building to the new temporary location at 1451 Seven Locks Road.
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of October.  Retail cases topped the list of those received, followed by Automotive and Home Improvement.  The office welcomed two new investigators.  OCP participated in a Senior Forum at Bohrer Park with Councilmember Sidney Katz.  Eric Friedman presented at the Countywide Inaugural Cyber Security Awareness Fair.  OCP staff also did a presentation on Car Buying and Car Care at the University of Maryland as part of a Lunch & Learn workshop for the Graduate Student Legal Aid Office.
Sidney Green asked about the possibility of producing graphics showing trends about case statistics.  Staff will look into this.  Dan Caplan asked that everyone come to the next meeting with one issue or topic to talk about for use in creating an agenda for 2018.  Staff asked that everyone look at the calendar for 2018 to determine if any changes need to be made to the normal meeting days, as well.
The meeting adjourned at 9:15 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 5, 2017, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
